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Date: March 20, 2023 

To: Council  

From: City Manager 

Department: Development Planning 

Application: TA23-0002 Owner: City of Kelowna 

Address: n/a Applicant: City of Kelowna 

Subject: Text Amendment Application (3 of 3) 

 
 

1.0 Recommendation 

THAT Zoning Bylaw Text Amendment Application No. TA23-0002 to amend City of Kelowna Zoning Bylaw 
No.  12375 as outlined in Schedule ‘A’ be considered by Council; 

AND THAT the Zoning Bylaw Text Amending Bylaw No. 12475 be forwarded to a Public Hearing for further 
consideration;  

AND THAT final adoption of the Zoning Bylaw Text Amending Bylaw be considered subsequent to the 
approval of the Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure. 

2.0 Purpose  

The purpose of the text amendment (Part 3 of 3) application package is to follow up on the adoption of the 
new Zoning Bylaw No. 12375 with a series of amendments that improves and corrects the spelling and 
grammar content within the new Zoning Bylaw. 

3.0 Development Planning  - Background 

Following the adoption of Zoning Bylaw No. 12375, a planned set of amendments was identified to bring 
forward to Council as outlined within the Bylaw Transition Plan. The Bylaw Transition Plan was outlined and 
approved by Council at initial consideration and subsequent readings of Zoning Bylaw No. 12375. The volume 
of amendments has been divided into five council reports: 

Two Mapping Amendment Reports: 
1. Rural and Single-Family zoned parcels; & 
2. Multi-Family, Commercial, Industrial, and Institutional zoned parcels; 

Three Text Amendment Reports: 
1. First half of content updates within the Zoning Bylaw; 
2. Second half of content updates within the Zoning Bylaw; & 
3. Updates to the spelling and grammar. 
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During the Zoning Bylaw No. 12375 transition and implementation period, the development industry and 
staff began utilizing and applying the new Zoning Bylaw in detail. A series of recommended improvements 
to the new Zoning Bylaw were identified during this period. Staff have compiled and included these 
improvements in a series of proposed amendments that make up a comprehensive amendment package, 
which is presented in three separate reports for Council consideration. Part 1 of 3 and Part 2 of 3 both have 
content changes for Council to consider. Part 3 of 3 focuses on spelling and grammar improvements to the 
Zoning Bylaw.  

4.0 Development Planning - Proposed Content Changes (Part 3 of 3) 

In this report (Part 3 of 3), a number of recommended spelling and grammar changes are proposed to the 
Zoning Bylaw. For a detailed list of changes and the reasons for recommending these changes please see the 
attached Schedule ‘A’. 
 

Report prepared by:  Adam Cseke, Planner Specialist 
Reviewed by: Lydia Korolchuk, Urban Planning Manager 
Reviewed by: Terry Barton, Development Planning Department Manager 
Approved for Inclusion: Ryan Smith, Divisional Director, Planning & Development Services 
 

Attachments:  

Schedule ‘A’: Proposed Text Amendments Part 3 of 3 to Zoning Bylaw No. 12375 

 


